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May 1, 2015

Dear MVMSA Retired Members:

As you know, the MVMSA Executive Board has contracted for $10,000 Term
Life Insurance Coverage as part of the benefits provided to each of our active
and retired members.

We have recently been notified by the insurer that retired members will no
longer be covered. This means that claims will no longer be accepted or paid,
for retired members. Since that notification, the Executive Board has sought
replacement coverage, but was unable to obtain a viable and comparable
product at a reasonable cost.

We are aware that some retired members have applied for membership and
remained with MVMSA just for the term life insurance coverage. Rather than
putting all retired members through a cumbersome contact and reply process,
we will be terminating membership for all retired members effective June 1,
2015.

Retired members, who are now paying for AFLAC Coverage along with their
membership dues, will not be affected and will continue as members unless
termination is requested by the member.

Those wishing to continue membership with MVMSA, as a retired member,
may reapply using the application form on our Website (www.mvmsa.org).
With the exception of the Term Life Coverage, all other benefits will still be
available to you, such as AFLAC, where qualifications for coverage can be
met.

We regret the loss of coverage for our retired members. If you have any
questions, or have need of additional information, please contact us using the
“Contact MVMSA” link on our Website at http:/ /mvmsa.ore/contact.htm.

Sincerely,
CORY KEAULANA, President
MVMSA

P.O. Box 188099
Sacramento, CA 95818
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